& Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

MIMAROPA Region

AUG 18

PETER DANIEL G. FRAGINAL

Director, Regional Office 4B MIMAROPA

Department of Human Settlements and Urban Development
5th Floor, DHSUD Building

Kalayaan Avenue corner Mayaman Street

Diliman, Quezon City

Dear Director Fraginal:
Isang makakalikasang pagbati!

More than twenty-eight years since its enactment in 1995 through Executive Order No.
263, the Community-Based Forest Management (CBFM) has been the national strategy in all
forest conservation and development and related activities of the Department of Environment and
Natural Resources (DENR) to ensure the sustainable development of the country’s forestlands
resources.

To ensure the continuous success of the program, a CBFM Strategic Plan for CY 2023-
2032 was crafted with the vision: “empowered and resilient communities and support
groups/institutions in sustainable and equitable management of forest ecosystems.”

In support of this, we are respectfully requesting copy of all the Comprehensive Land Use
Plans (CLUP) in the MIMAROPA Region, if available. This will serve as input to the CBFM
Regional Action Plan for 2023-2032 and CBFM Regional Communication Plan that will be
crafted on the Multi-Stakeholder Regional Action and Communication Planning of this
Office.

For your convenience, you may email in advance the said CLUPs to our email address,
pfmscdd2016(@gmail.com on or before August 28, 2023.

We are looking forward to your usual cooperation.
Thank you.

Very truly yours,

DL JR., CESO IV
xecutive Director
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